
Other Items Considered by the Community Council 
 
(City Council on November 23, 24 and 25, received this Clause, for information.) 
 
(a) East Side Players. 
 

The East York Community Council reports having received the presentation of a 
cheque in the amount of $10,000.00 from Mr. Darryl Taylor, President, East Side 
Players, leaseholders of the Todmorden Mills Heritage Museum and Arts Centre, 
towards preservation work at Todmorden Mills Site. 
 

_________ 
 
The following persons appeared before the East York Community Council in connection 
with the foregoing matter: 
 
- Mr. Darryl Taylor, President, East Side Players; and 
- Ms. Susan Hughes, Curator, Todmorden Mills Heritage Museum and Arts Centre. 

 
(b) Fence Height Exemption Request. 
 

The East York Community Council reports having deferred consideration of the 
following report and communications until its next meeting scheduled to be held on 
December 2, 1999, at 7:30 p.m., or as near thereto as possible: 
 
(October 18, 1999) from the Acting Commissioner of Urban Planning and Development 
Services, providing information on a request for an exemption from Fence By-law 
No. 81-89 for the height of a fence at 478 Main Street as submitted by Mr. and Mrs. John 
Kripas; advising that the applicants have submitted the required, non-refundable fee of 
$200.00 as part of their exemption request; and recommending that: 

 
(1) the fence height exemption request of Mr. and Mrs. John Kripas, owners of 

478 Main Street be granted; and 
 

(2) the appropriate City officials be authorized and directed to prepare the required 
amending by-law to By-law No. 81-89 to give effect thereto; 

 
(November 5, 1999) from residents of Main Street, East York, requesting that the 
application for an exemption from the Fence By-law be denied; 
 
(November 5, 1999) from the Carrington Family, East York, requesting that the 
application for an exemption from the Fence By-law be denied; and 
 



(November 8, 1999) from Ms. Y. Carrington, East York, requesting that the matter be 
deferred until the meeting of the East York Community Council to be held on 
December 2, 1999, at 7:30 p.m. 

 
(c) Implementation of Disabled 
 Parking Space – 470 Main Street 
 

The East York Community Council reports having deferred consideration of the following 
report and communication and requested the Commissioner of Works and Emergency 
Services, in consultation with the City Solicitor, to investigate this application further and 
to submit a report thereon to the Community Council for its meeting scheduled to be held 
on December 2, 1999: 
 
(October 5, 1999) from the Director, Transportation Services, District 1, reporting on the 
proposed implementation of a disabled parking space adjacent to 470 Main Street; 
advising that funds to undertake the installation of the disabled parking space in the 
estimated amount of $500.00 are contained in the Transportation Services Division 1999 
Current Budget; and recommending that: 
 
(1) Schedule ‘E’ of By-law No. 34-93, entitled “To provide for disabled person 

parking permit holders”, as amended, be further amended to implement a disabled 
parking space on the east side of Main Street during the months of January, 
March, May, July, September and November from a point 131.8 metres south of 
Lumsden Avenue to a point 137.6 metres south of Lumsden Avenue, and on the 
west side during the months of February, April, June, August, October, and 
December, of Main Street from a point 126.0 metres south of Lumsden Avenue to 
a point 131.8 metres south of Lumsden Avenue;  

 
(2) this disabled parking space be removed when Mrs. Jacquelene LaPointe no longer 

resides at 470 Main Street; and 
 

(3) the appropriate City officials be authorized and directed to take the necessary 
action to give effect thereto; and 

 
(November 8, 1999) from Mr. M. Smith, in opposition to the proposed implementation of 
a disabled parking space at 470 Main Street. 

 
(d) Request For Overnight Permit Parking 

On Monarch Park Avenue Between 
Queensdale Avenue and Springdale Avenue. 
 
The East York Community Council reports having referred the following 
communication to the City Clerk with a request that she conduct a formal poll with 
respect to overnight permit parking on Monarch Park Avenue between 
Queensdale Avenue and Springdale Avenue and to submit a report thereon to the 
meeting of the Community Council scheduled to be held in February 2000: 



(October 20, 1999) from Councillor Michael Prue, forwarding a petition with seven 
signatures from residents of Monarch Park Avenue; and requesting that the City Clerk 
conduct a formal poll of the residents of Monarch Park Avenue between Queensdale 
Avenue and Springdale Avenue and report back to the next meeting of the East York 
Community Council on December 2, 1999. 
 

(e) Toronto Transit Commission 
Buses on Bessborough Drive. 
 
The East York Community Council reports having received the following 
communication:  
 
(July 20, 1999) from Mr. Vincent Rodo, Interim Chief General Manager, Toronto Transit 
Commission, reporting, as requested, with respect to Toronto Transit Commission buses 
on Bessborough Drive. 
 

(f) Pedestrian Fatalities – August 1999. 
 

The East York Community Council reports having received the following 
communications: 

 
(October 22, 1999) from the City Clerk, advising that at its meeting on October 13, 1999, 
the Toronto Pedestrian Committee directed that the communication dated August 31, 
1999, from Ms. Rhona Swarbrick, Co -Chair, respecting ten pedestrian fatalities that 
occurred in August, 1999, be forwarded to all Community Councils for information; 
further advising that eight of the ten incidents occurred on suburban roads; 
 
(November 8, 1999) from Ms. Rhona Swarbrick, Co-Chair, Toronto Pedestrian 
Committee, forwarding a revised copy of her letter, dated August 31, 1999; summary of 
pedestrian traffic deaths, August 1 to November 7, 1999; and pedestrian traffic deaths 
starting in August 1999; and 
 
(November 8, 1999) from Ms. Helen Riley, East York, providing comments with respect 
to the number of pedestrian fatalities per year in the City of Toronto. 

 
_________ 

 
Ms. Rhona Swarbrick, Co-Chair, Toronto Pedestrian Committee, appeared before the 
East York Community Council in connection with the foregoing matter. 
 

(g) Parking Concerns on Frater Avenue. 
 

The East York Community Council reports having referred the following 
communication to the Commissioner of Works and Emergency Services with a 
request that he submit a report thereon to the East York Community Council: 
 



(October 25, 1999) from Mr. J. K. Gault, East York, expressing concerns and proposing 
recommendations with respect to on-street parking in the vicinity of 63 Frater Avenue. 
 

(h) Traffic Concerns on Rolph Road. 
 

The East York Community Council reports having referred the following 
communication to the Commissioner of Works and Emergency Services with a 
request that he submit a report thereon to the East York Community Council as 
soon as possible, such report to include comment with respect to signage at 
Rolph Road and at Hanna Road: 

 
(October 26, 1999) from Councillor Jane Pitfield, expressing concerns with respect to 
parking and stopping in front of Rolph Road Public School during morning drop-off and 
afternoon pick-up periods. 
 

_________ 
 
Mr. Bruce Barrett, on behalf of Rolph Road Public School, appeared before the East 
York Community Council in connection with the foregoing matter. 

 
(i) Traffic Operations – Krawchuk Lane. 

 
The East York Community Council reports having referred the following report and 
communications to: 

 
(1) the City Clerk with a request that she conduct an official poll with respect to 

the implementation of partial one-way southbound traffic operation on 
Krawchuk Lane from the south limit of the Post Office access to Millwood 
Road, and to submit a report thereon to the East York Community Council; 
and 

 
(2) the Commissioner of Works and Emergency Services with the request that 

he submit a report to the East York Community Council with respect to the 
installation of a 1.0 metre wide sidewalk across the frontage of the 
townhomes on Krawchuk Lane: 

 
(October 18, 1999) from the Director, Transportation Services, District 1, reporting, as 
requested by the Community Council, on the impacts of various traffic operational 
changes to Krawchuk Lane; and recommending that the report be received for 
information; 
 
(June 2, 1999) from Ms. Bernice Holman, East York respecting Krawchuk Lane and 
access to the post office and Malcolm Road; 
 
(November 2, 1999) from Ms. Bernice Holman, East York, providing further comment; 
and 



(November 2, 1999) from Mr. W. and Ms. J. Kasuk, East York, submitting comments 
with respect to the report (October 18, 1999) from the Director, Transportation Services. 
 

_________ 
 
The following persons appeared before the East York Community Council in connection 
with the foregoing matter: 
 
- Ms. Karen McGee, President, Condominium Board, 928 Millwood Avenue; and 
- Ms. Irene Patton, Superintendent, Canada Post. 
 

(j) Site Plan Control Approvals. 
 

The East York Community Council reports having received the following report: 
 

(September 30, 1999) from the Director of Community Planning, East District, advising 
of site plan approvals granted by the Director of Community Planning, East District; and 
recommending that this report be received for information. 
 

(k) New Planning Applications Received. 
 

The East York Community Council reports having received the following report: 
 

(October 13, 1999) from the Director of Community Planning, East District, advising of 
new applications that have been received within the last 60 days; and recommending that 
this report be received for information. 
 

(l) Former East York Hydro Building. 
 
The East York Community Council reports having received the following 
communication: 
 
(July 29, 1999) from the President and Chief Executive Officer, Toronto Hydro, 
reporting, as requested, with respect to the former East York Hydro Building and 
advising that control and ownership of the building passed to the City on July 1,1999. 
 

(m) Third Party Outdoor Advertising 
On City Property and Assets – All Wards. 
 
The East York Community Council reports having received the following 
communication: 
 
(October 6, 1999) from the City Clerk, forwarding, for information, Clause No. 9 of 
Report No. 3 of The Economic Development and Parks Committee, headed “Third Party 
Outdoor Advertising on City Property and Assets – All Wards”, which was adopted as 



amended, by the Council of the City of Toronto at its meeting held on September 28 
and 29, 1999. 
 

(n) Harmonization of Sign By-law.  
 

The East York Community Council reports having received the following report 
and communication: 
 
(October 28, 1999) from the Manager of Plan Review and Inspections, East District Field 
Office, providing, as requested, an update on the status of the comprehensive City-wide 
Sign By-law and proposed changes to the existing East York By-law; and 
 
(October 12, 1999) from the City Clerk, forwarding Item (h), entitled “Harmonization of 
Sign By-law, embodied in Clause No. 24, of Report No. 8 of The North York 
Community Council, headed “Other Items Considered by the Community Council”, 
which City Council, at its meeting held on September 28 and 29, 1999, struck out and 
referred to the Community Councils for further consideration and report thereon to the 
Planning and Transportation Committee for its meeting to be held on November 1, 1999. 

 
(o) Tenant Defence Fund: Options for 

Tenant Information and Support Services. 
 
The East York Community Council reports having received the following 
communication: 
 
(November 5, 1999) from the City Clerk, Planning and Transportation Committee, 
advising that the Planning and Transportation Committee, on October 4, 1999, in 
considering a report (September 20, 1999) from the Commissioner of Community 
and Neighbourhood Services, respecting the Tenant Defence Fund: 

 
(1) endorsed the following action taken by the Toronto Community Council at its 

meeting on September 13, 1999 with respect to the Tenant Defence Fund: 
 

“The Toronto Community Council: 
 

(1) endorsed the recommendations for a Tenant Defence Fund presented to 
the Planning and Transportation Committee, at its meeting held on 
September 13, 1999; and 

 
(2) supported the recommendations of the Sub-Committee to Restore Rent 

Control, including its request for a meeting with the Honourable 
Steven Gilchrist, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing.”; 

 
and forwarded notice of its endorsement in this respect to the November 4, 1999 
meeting of the Community Services Committee; and 

 



(2) forwarded the action taken by the Toronto Community Council, as outlined 
above, to the other Community Councils with a request that they consider 
this matter and provide comment back to the Community Services 
Committee. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

JANE PITFIELD 
Chair 

 
Toronto, November 9, 1999 

 
 
(Report No. 12 of The East York Community Council, including an addition thereto, was 
adopted, as amended, by City Council on November 23, 24 and 25, 1999.) 
 
 


